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CHAIR MATEO: Meeting of the Housing and Human Services Committee for January 5,2006,
will come to order. Attendance this morning, the Committee Vice-Chair Member
Pontanilla, Member Tavares, Council Chair Hokama, and Member Johnson for the time
being is excused. She is on route to the, the County building. And also with us this
morning we have our Committee Staff, Gayle Revels as well as our secretary Yvette
Bantilan. Present with us this morning from the Director of the Housing and Human
Concerns Department Ms. Lee. At this time we have just one individual signed up to
testify and we're gonna open with public testimony, and that individual is Mr. DeGray
Vanderbilt.
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... BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
MR. VANDERBILT: Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members of the Housing Committee
and Human Concerns [sic]. My name is DeGray Vanderbilt. I'm a 30 year resident of
Molokai. I'm on the Molokai Planning Commission, but I'm speaking here as an
individual and have spoken up on more than one occasion on affordable housing issues.
And I guess my . . . the point I've always tried to push is that there needs to be a
definition of what affordable housing is and the units, and people have to know what
they're getting into. Right now it seems that there's a define amount of money that has to
be met as far as affordability . . . anywhere from 225 to say $340,000 to provide
affordable units within those range, but there's no definition for affordable units. For
$340,000 can you provide an 840 square foot two-bedroom home or a three-bedroom
home? Should you provide a three-bedroom the same one at 225 as you do at 340? Is
the 340 subsidizing the 225? And what about all the market price housing?
In specific I'm here to comment on the two affordable housing agreements before you
today. One for Wailea MF-9 Associates, and the other for the Maui Lu Redevelopment.
Here again are two agreements which may be in accordance with existing housing
policies, I don't know, but they don't say anything. All they say is that each project will
provide one unit, affordable housing unit for every four hotel units. They don't say
specifically how big those units will be, whether they'll be single-family or multifamily.
There is something saying that they will provide the housing consistent with the rules,
regulations and the ordinances of the County, and its Department of Human ... Housing
and Human Concerns pertaining to affordable housing requirements. I don't know what,
what jurisdictions this Council has over these agreements, whether you can make changes
or not, or put some teeth in to 'em, but it's just getting sad to see that affordable housing
is just getting smaller, more restricted at a time when the market side of the housing
industry is going out of sight, and profits on that market side of the equation as going out
of sight. So--

MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. VANDERBILT: --as, as the market price housing goes up we gotta do more on the
affordable side to give people a decent size house and lot where they can grow, their
families can grow because these aren't starter homes as I mentioned last night. If you're
paying 225 to $340,000, and you're in the service industry with a service industry income
you're never going to the next level. So what you got now is what you're gonna have for
the rest of your life probably. So I just hope that this Council, if it has the abilities, will
get a little more definition of what these people have to provide so that the families that
are in need of a decent house will have some assurances that they will have something
they can live with for the rest of their lives, and have the quality of life amenities that
most of the people with the market priced housing enjoy. Thank you very much, Mr.
Chairman.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you, Mr.
Vanderbilt. The next individual to testify is Charles Ridings, will testify on item
HHS-ll.
MR. RIDINGS: Good morning, Mr. Chair, Members of the Committee. I testified last night
regarding the donation of land to Maui Economic Development, Maui Economic
Concerns of the Community, and what the benefits would be. And today I'd like to talk
about what the potential benefits of a cash donation would be to us being able to build the
South Maui facility.
I'll use the first example because the ... I think it's the one that's taken place and that
was with Intrawest. The developer of a large development on the west ... on the north
side. Basically they donated $2 million to the Lahaina facility for us to be able to finish
the last two buildings. And what that meant to us in terms of dollars was that if we would
have had to borrow $2 million at 6 percent for 30 years, we would have had to increase
our monthly rentals by $449 a month just to cover debt service. That would be in
addition to the $550 a month that we are currently charging on the affordable side. So
instead of$550 we would have to go to $999, it's no longer affordable.
The second piece I think is very important is that in the case of a cash donation on the
front end of a development, in the case of Intrawest, I believe in the case ofthis project, it
will benefit us because we have these two buildings built, we have people living there
before the first shovel full of dirt was turned on that project. I don't know the exact
timing on the Maui Lu project, but basically what we're able to do is by having the
donation ofland andior cash to be able to build the South Maui facility we're able to have
people housed either before the project starts or before the project ends, and we know
historically that the developers have either not provided the affordable housing, or have
done it towards the tail end of the project. I think it's extremely important that we're able
to provide this, and I give you one last example so you'll know from a dollars and cents
standpoint how important it is. If we take the comparables based on the Section 8, I
talked to you about that last night, for a two bedroom $1,365 a month, and let's just say
that the person is making $30,000 a year--we're making my math and your math
easier--and let's say that their take home is $2,000, that means that they're getting $2,000
a month. Then in round numbers they're paying $1,400 a month for their rent. They're
paying 70 percent of their take home for rent. That leaves them with about $600 of
discretionary money. Not very much to cover food, utilities, and the other expenses that
people have. If we were able to build the affordable rentals as part of our project in
South Maui, which would be a combination of emergency transitional and affordable,
instead of the $1,400 a month we're charging $550 a month. So what happen is now the
person, the family of three who had $600 of discretionary income now has $1,450 of
discretionary income to be able to pay their bills. That is a significant amount of money,
and instead of paying 70 percent of their take home pay for rent, they're paying about
27 12 percent of their take home pay for rent. What it does is it improves the lowest
income members of our community's ability to be able to pay their bills, make the
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purchases that they need, be less dependent on the State and the County for assistance,
and to be able to give them safe and secure housing.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. RIDINGS: The combination of the donation of land and cash will allow us to be able to
build the facility, provide services to the people that are homeless who are becoming
homeless, and we know that that problem is not getting better, and in addition be able to
provide affordable rentals for people who are making the less than 50 percent of the
median family income, and to be able to have a substantial increase on the amount of
money that they have leftover after they pay their rent. So it's a win for the community,
it's a win for the individuals who are living with us, and it's a win for the developer
because they know that they've taken care of their responsibility on the front end, they
know exactly what the cost is to build into their project. So it's a win all around and it
makes it more affordable as far as the rentals for the people who are in the 50 percent or
less than the median family income, and are also safe and secure housing for those people
who have been or will become homeless. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO:
Ridings.

Thank you.

Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you, Mr.

MR. RIDINGS: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: The Chair would also like to recognize the attendance of Member Johnson.
Good morning. Mr. Ridings was the last individual who had signed up to testify. If
there's any individual in the gallery wanting to testify as well now is the time to do so.
Seeing no one advancing, Members, with no objections the Chair will close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you .
. . . CLOSE PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...

HHS-9

WAILEA MF-9 ASSOCIATES LLC'S AFFORDABLE HOUSING
AGREEMENT (C.c. No. 05-264)

CHAIR MATEO: We got two items on our agenda this morning, HHS-9, the Wailea MF-9
Associates, LLC's affordable housing agreement; and HHS-ll, Maui Lu Redevelopment
affordable housing agreement.
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Under Chapter 2.94, Affordable Housing Policies for hotel related developments, Section
2.94.030, the affordable housing policy, what we're seeing today is the unexecuted
agreement that has been transmitted to the Council for review and comment. The
Council shall transmit its comments and agreements to the Administration for further
negotiation and modification, and proper execution. Members, we need to be mindful
that our only function is to review and to provide comment. We can therefore
recommend as stipulated. This morning we will be having the applicants and/or their
representative provide the Committee with a brief summary of the project and walk us
through the agreements as submitted. We're gonna start the first item HHS-9, Wailea
MF-9 Associates, LLC's affordable housing agreement. I will ask Mr. Luna, Martin
Luna to either do your information process or you may bring up the other representative
and have him share the additional information and summary. Mr. Luna.
MR. LUNA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Members of the Committee I'm Martin Luna. We're the
attorneys for the Wailea MF-9 project regarding the affordable housing agreement. Yes,
we wanna thank you for and thank the Chair for scheduling this item for this morning.
It's important for the development to proceed and to know that it has had its agreement
reviewed by this, by this Committee.
Yesterday we were informed that the Chair wanted to give you, the Committee, some
background information regarding the project besides going over the agreement itself. So
before we going into the agreement, Chris Hart, who is the planner for the project, will be
providing a brief synopsis of the project. Thank you.
(note: pause)
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hart, before you start the Chair would also like to recogmze the
attendance of our Corporation Counsel James Giroux. Thank you.
MR. HART: Thank you, Mr. Chair, Chairman Mateo and Members of the Housing and Human,
Human Concerns [sic] Committee. Weare ... the Chris Hart and Partners Incorporated
has been the planner for this project and the landscape architecture for the project. The
project first of all is a 30.167 acre vacant parcel that exist in Wailea, and I can kind of
give you a sense of it. This is Wailea Alanui and it's right across the street from the, the
Grand Wailea Hotel, and it's surrounded by the blue golf course, and of course these are
golf course residences above. It's community plan hotel, and it's been part of the overall
master plan for Wailea since the early '70s. The zoning is H-l hotel which allows for
two story hotel, and also there's some open zone that exist right along the southerly
boundary in the context of a gulch that exist there. The proposed project is a two-story
hotel condominium project. So these will be residences, long-term residences, and it's a
very low density project. It essentially consist of 120 units and actually 20 ... I'm sorry .
. . 20 buildings on the site. Give you a sense of the actual location of the units. This
would be Wailea Alanui and this would be the site and the actual 20 units . . . 20
buildings, 20 separate buildings 120 units. These units are, these buildings are sixplexes.
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In terms of the project again I said that is a, was a low density project. Alternatives to do
in an H-l hotel district property or a project, we could probably accommodate
approximately 400 rooms, and with those 400 rooms would be accessory business uses
such as restaurants, shops, and so on. So it was felt by the developer given the fact that
there is a substantial amount of hotel development existing in the area with the Grand
Wailea and the Four Seasons that a hotel/condominium project was appropriate. But in
the context of it being in the hotel district there's also a requirement for the affordable
housing, and that's what brings us to this point today, and we're talking about essentially
a generated requirement for hotel or for affordable housing of 30 units. And I'd like now
to tum it over to Mr. Luna to discuss with you the agreement if it's okay. Are there any
questions?
CHAIR MATEO: Member Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you, Chris. Because there's no mention of, you know,
only the mention of the MF-9 Associates, or whatever, who are the developers of this
particular-MR. HART: It's actually, it's basically MF-9 . . . I'm sorry. It's called Wailea MF-9
Associates, LLC, is the developer, and the representatives here on Maui are called CMI
which is development group as represented today by Steve Jiran. Let's see Steve ...
yeah, he's here, and the principal is Marty Quill, Martin Quill.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And so this is an off-island investment?
MR. HART: Actually the developers are here on Maui, they are a local group CM!.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
MR. HART: Yeah, their offices are just down the street from our office on Main Street in
Wailuku.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Luna. Members,
Mr. Hart? Thank you. Mr. Luna.

sorry. Any additional questions for

MR. LUNA: Mr. Chair, what was submitted to the, to your Committee is the agreement
regarding affordable housing between Wailea MF-9 Associates and the County of Maui.
It, it requires the Wailea MF-9 Associates, LLC, to develop 30 affordable housing units.
I guess while the Committee ... you, your staff was reviewing this matter they requested
additional information as to how the 30 units would be provided, and we provided a
summary of a co-development agreement between Wailea MF-9 Associates and Maui
Economic Opportunity, Inc. The summary states that the 30 units will be co-developed
with MEO in two projects that MEO is, is developing. The first project is the "Best
6
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House in, on Vineyard" and the second one, which is I believe the property has already
been purchased by MEO, and the second project will be the "Best House Wailuku" which
actually will be located in Waiehu, and that MEO is in the process of purchasing. These
projects that MEO is providing will be targeting, targeting persons with a median income
of 50 percent or less. So it's on the lower bracket, and these will be rental units.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Luna, could you go back to the actual agreement and, and
can ... especially items 1,2,3. Could you kind oflike walk through-MR. LUNA: On page two?
CHAIR MATEO: This is on ... right after the "recitals".
MR. LUNA: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: The "agreement" on page ... yeah, on page two--1, 2, and 3. Could you kind
of walk through those three items.
MR. LUNA: Yeah, item 1 the paragraph provides for the requirement that the developer will be
satisfying as a result of its MF-9 project in Wailea, and it essentially states that, that the
120 units under the ordinance using the for ... , divided by 4 would be 30 units that would
be required of the project.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Number 2.
MR. LUNA: And, oh, by the way, it also says that if the, if the project is, adds more units or
decreases units to the development then the number of affordable housing units will also
increase or decrease depending upon which way it goes by dividing it by 4.
CHAIR MATEO: Well, maybe I can ask you a question at that particular point then. This
particular project, this agreement is based on the premise that 30 units is the affordable
number that your company will be responsible in developing. This item number 1 gives
you now the flexibility in dealing with that particular number because it mayor may not
be the 120 units, yeah. It could be less, it could be more. You have that flexibility
according to this particular agreement.
MR. LUNA: That's correct.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, so my-MR. LUNA: But that flexibility is dependent upon whether or not the County, you know, we
have to go through the building permit process. So if the County approves all 120 units
that the project is being proposed for then it's at 30 units. If it's less then it will be
reduced accordingly.
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CHAIR MATEO: Okay, so it is indicative of County approval of the building pennit-MR. LUNA: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: --that will detennine the 30 units.
MR. LUNA: Yeah, I think-CHAIR MATEO: It had nothing to do with you at a later point deciding we're not gonna build
120 units. We're gonna build 100 units and then therefore the number of affordables is
decreased. It has nothing to do with-MR. LUNA: That, that could get into the picture as well, but the intent of the project as
presented to the Commission and approved I think for the SMA was 120 units.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you.
MR. LUNA: Yeah. And number 2 is to have confinnation with the County that these
requirements are in full compliance of the affordable housing requirements for the
project, and that the ... number 3 states that the total amount will be 30 based on 120
units, and number 4 states that this computation and the requirement for the 30 units is in
accordance with the County's requirements. Rules ... I think it refers to the rules, and
regulations, and ordinances of the County.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. Mr. Luna, we can go back to number 2, and I'm going back
to my same inquiry. Number 2 again references the increase, decrease consideration. To
be more specific, would it be receptive to you to be a lot more specific on this particular
item by indicating that decrease or would be indicative of building pennits not being
approved so we can try to close whatever loops there might be in actually getting the total
number of affordable units that is being presented. And also on your last sentence the
"said requirement may be fulfilled", would you be receptive in changing those words
"may be fulfilled" to "will be fulfilled"?
MR. LUNA: To your first question, it could be specific, but maybe it could by way of example
say ifit's decreased because of events such as the disapproval of certain ofthe number of
units for building pennits something like that. We could make it like that. And then on
your second question . . . we have no objection to saying said requirement will be
fulfilled ... as you suggest.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you, Mr. Luna. And your item number 3, there is the area that
references the affordable housing requirement for the project is equal to a maximum of
30 affordable housing units. Because of the increase, decrease possibility, I just don't
know whether we could change that word maximum or add in other verbiage that would
8

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County ofMaui

January 5, 2006

indicate that at least 30 would be at least a minimum in, in start 'cause it might not be the
maximum depending on your permit approvals and whatever other considerations. And I
don't know the exact verbiage, but as the author of this particular agreement would you
be able to, you know, at least draft verbiage that would indicate that it is not the
maximum number?
MR. LUNA: I think we'd be amenable to that, Mr. Chair. We will work with the department
and work out the language.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Luna. Members, it ... Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman, my understanding is that 30 is the maximum
because of what has been approved through the Planning Commission. Thank: you.
Because it's 120 units maximum that's approved for this project is that not correct, Mr.
Luna?
MR. LUNA: Yes. So, but what we can do though is say that maximum based on approvals and
then-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay. That would be fine.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares, my line of questioning was based on the fact that they've come
to us with an agreement that says it could be increased or decreased.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, okay.
CHAIR MATEO: And I just wanted to hold everybody to what they're saying they're gonna
provide, and I just wanted to show up the language so it is really clear that this is what
we're gonna be getting from them, and if there's decreases or increases then they're
gonna have to justify it by, one, as Mr. Luna identified it, the permitting processes by the
County, you know, might be part of the problems in them not being able to provide the
30 units.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So you're trying to take into consideration that there may be
approvals for more than 120 units according to what their writing in there?
CHAIR MATEO: According to the application there may be.
MR. LUNA: Or I think more likely in case ifnot all the 120 units are granted building permits.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: But do you see more than 120 units?
MR. LUNA: Not right now.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: And if you wanted to increase it to more than 120 units
you'd have to go back to the Planning Commission is that correct?
MR. LUNA: That's correct. That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER TAV ARES: So your density as designed right now is under what the
maximum density is for this parcel?
MR. LUNA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much for that clarification. Mr. Luna then why the inclusion
of the word increase?
MR. LUNA: No, I think the question was we're under the-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, I'm just ... when you read this and you see the flexibility of an
increase and a decrease in the numbers I was just wanting to be real clear exactly of what
we're recognizing as the affordable number.
MR. LUNA: Right now as approved by the Maui Planning Commission, the total project
number is 120 units. So we entered into agreement to provide 30 affordable units based
on that approval. The contingencies that we have to be concerned about is whether or not
we have building permit, or if in the event later that, that there may be a desire to increase
the number of units that there's that flexibility to do so, but as, as was pointed out by your
Members the . . . in order for that increase to occur, we have to go back to the Maui
Planning Commission and probably amend this agreement as well. In order for a
decrease to occur, we don't have to go to anybody. It's just that the, the building permit
may say the ... I guess the Development Services Administration they say that we can't
issue you "x" number of permits in which case then we would come back to amend this
agreement with the department.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Luna. Members, any additional questions? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Martin, thank you for going through this. One of the
questions I have is just you know when you were arriving at the projects that you were
gonna fund you've been kind of observing what we've been doing in the affordable
housing arena with regard to developing policy, and one of the main concerns has always
been to mitigate the impact of the development in (end of tape) are these units that are
planned for the recipients of those contributions in the community plan area?
MR. LUNA: In this particular one it's not in the area. This is Wailuku and Waiehu, and I think
the reason for that is that the Department thought that there was, felt that there was a
10
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greater need at the moment to, to be able to provide, to assist in this development of those
two projects by Maui Economic Opportunity.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. If that's the case then, because we tie affordable
housing requirements you tie any impact fees or assessments to the mitigative measure
that's tied to your project, how do you see that mitigating the impact that you will have
on that particular area? Because I'm looking at are employees going to be commuting
then from Waiehu or Waihee all the way-MR. LUNA: These, these, yeah, these would not be for employee housing. And I think, I think
initially when the first concept of affordable housing was done I guess late '70s, early
'80s, and I think the first project probably was with the Hyatt Regency as required under
an agreement with the County with then Mayor Cravalho I believe it was for employee
housing, but I think it has evolved into just affordable housing as provided in the statutes.
So it's, it's, it doesn't mitigate any employee housing requirements.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So what you're saying then is that you would be providing
separately for employee housing where there would be no additional provision for the
employees that will be working in this project area?
MR. LUNA: The provisions on page two number 1 and number 4 are specifically to address that
issue. That we're providing these ... this ... going into this co-development agreement
to provide 30 affordable housing rentals would be in satisfaction of that requirement. So
it would not be in addition to any employee housing.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And that being said the other question that I have is
because you're basing this on a hotel formula and yet I believe Mr. Hart said this would
be a residential development, why was it that the hotel formula was then used and some
of the residential developments that we're getting into have a greater percentage, you
know, so I'm trying to justify in my own mind why you would fixate on that hotel use
and that ratio when the use is really not strictly for hotel?
MR. LUNA: The, the ... the zoning of the property is hotel, and the project is considered a
condominium hotel project which means that it can be rented out or used for residents
that's the reason.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But did you consider with Human Concerns the fact
that this would have a residential I guess opportunity and it's not strictly a hotel use, and
perhaps offset some of the employee housing shortage that we have, did you discuss that
at all?
MR. LUNA: I wasn't part of the discussion on the, on the ... regarding this agreement, but from
what I understand and I'm ... I think, I think the concern was mostly as I stated earlier
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that there was an immediate need that had to be met and that's what the, that's why the
agreement with Maui Economic Opportunity was done.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson, perhaps Ms. Lee could also provide additional clarity to the
question. Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. When we had our initial discussions with the developers, as
Mr. Luna mentioned this property is zoned hotel, and even though the use was intended
for residential use, there, there can be and probably will be some short term
accommodations on the property. So under those circumstances we decided to apply
Chapter 2.94 to this particular property, and in doing so we applied the higher standard
because as you probably know in an absence of an ordinance we've been using our own
guidelines, and our own guidelines we're at 10 or 15 percent at the time. By applying
Chapter 2.94 we would use the requirement of 25 percent which is a higher number.
Now, with regard to nonprofits, what we try to take into consideration is looking at which
nonprofit is building in which community plan, number one; and what, what would be the
timeline of their projects. Because once we apply Chapter 2.94 there's, there's a
requirement that the housing needs to be done at the time of issuance of certificate of
occupancy. So it's important that ... so in these kind of cases you can accumulate
money because otherwise they wouldn't be able to open up their project. So it has to be
tied to a project that is coming up somewhere in Maui County. So we look at more of a
regional impact rather than a specific location impact, and that's the reason why in the
case of South Maui, as you're gonna hear shortly, the Maui Lu project will be
co-developing with Mr. Katsuda and Hale Mahaolu who is doing a project in South Maui,
and another project that's coming up by a nonprofit is MEO's transitional ... not
transitional ... reintegration project on Vineyard Street and in Waiehu, and they also
need tremendous amount of money and assistance with that project. So that's where we
directed the MF-9 developers to assist with that project and fulfill their housing
requirements there, but that's the two things we look for. Yes, indeed, we first look to
see ifthere's any project coming up within the community plan, but if there isn't then we,
then we'll try and do it in an adjoining area like Central Maui.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Lee. Thank you. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman, thank you. Let me follow-up on what Ms.
Lee was talking about Director Lee, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So currently from our understanding what you share with us
just, just earlier, was that the deadline for compliance is the certificate of occupancy,
would that be a correct understanding on our part?
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So the 30 units based on the 120 would be completed for use
by the time that the seal is requested from the departments?
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. And I think you explained on why you're
looking at a different community plan district quite well, Director Lee. Chairman, my
question would be I think she stated organizations that have proven track records. So
how is this being viewed? Is this ... I don't consider this a grant because we're not
taking the money and then giving it to the nonprofit. This is a direct ... what would be
the right word ... ?
MS. LEE: Partnership.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Partnership between the applicant with a nonprofit?
MS. LEE: Co-development.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, so we are not, we would not be able to let's say ...
there'll be no concerns regarding any State procurement laws and those kind of things
whether or not they're qualified, and the due diligence is done, and we open it up to
others who may be interested in those funds also.
MS. LEE: Right. The reason why we do this too is for our own benefit. If we didn't have these
developers assist these nonprofits then these nonprofits would come to the County for the
money to do, to finish their projects and so it's, you know, it's ... everybody benefits
when, when the nonprofit works directly with the developer.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And again that was my only concern whether or not
we needed to go through some kind of procurement process because this is a government
condition that they perform which is the fulfilling of the requirement of the affordable
housing which is part of our ordinance.
MS. LEE: If I could answer that, Council Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: The developer actually could build his own units anywhere.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Correct.
MS. LEE: And he could choose to build his units within Hale Mahaolu Senior Housing Project.
So it's ... that's how we look at it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you for that. A question for Mr. Luna.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Condo hotel that always makes my eyebrows go up. What
are you looking at currently for the percentages of hotel rooms to condominium
apartments? Fifty/fifty, 100 hote1l20 residential?
MR. LUNA: I can't answer that question unless ... Steve do you, do you know what percentage
would be for ... I think all of them are condo units, condo hotel units, but I'm not sure ..
. you're saying how many will be occupied by owners and how many will be used for
rentals is that your question?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, it's part of our ongoing discussion as a Council on how
we would deal with vacation rentals and timeshares and, you know, there's another
property with a facility adjacent to yours that is going through another transitioning of
taking away hotel rooms to provide another type of accommodations which I may not be
in support of. What I wanna know is when you say condominium, if the resident is not
there the buyer, property owner is not there, they're gonna throw it into the hotel pool?
MR. LUNA: I think that'll be the option of the, of the buyer.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So we're not looking at condominium owners that will be
there six months ofthe year then?
MR. LUNA: It could, but I don't know what percentage that would be.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: There is no intention to do timeshares?
MR. LUNA: I think the request to the Commission was for condo units so I don't think there
was a request for timeshare. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Can you repeat that on the record, Mr. Luna.
MR. LUNA: Yeah, in fact I'll have Steve do it 'cause he's representing the developer. Steve,
will you come down. This is Mr. Jiran who Chris introduced earlier.
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MR. JIRAN: Chairman Hokama, the CC&Rs for the plan community of Wailea does not allow
timeshare.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I think we all understand it but, again, not your property,
there's another part going through a unique way of maybe going around that CC&Rs.
My concerns is ... Mr. Jiran thank you for coming forward. Can you explain to us how
you're gonna do this condominium program with the hotel out of the 120 units? How
you see it being ...
MR. JIRAN: What we have done is, as Martin alluded to is that there ... each 120 of the units
will be individually owned, and on an individually basis they'll be able at their own
option put it into a, you know, the rental pool if you will, and there is no established pool
that they have to go into, you know, as we all know and in practice here on Maui, you
know, there's all sorts of different management companies out there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So you could actually have 120 individual owners of each,
one unit each and they could all put it into a hotel pool or short term pool?
MR. JIRAN: They could. That is a potential. It's up to the individual owners. We are not
dictating to them.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Nor are you requiring them to stay within and residing in
their property for a minimum length of time.
MR. JIRAN: There is no minimum because it is hotel zoned, and so there is no minimum rental
period as well.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Your employees how do you plan to ... how do you
staff employees when you not too sure whether the units will be used as a residence or as
a hotel use?
MR. JIRAN: The employees that you're referring to I would imagine are for the AOAO, which
is the homeowners association that will be there that will be staffed by two. Right now
we have two personnel and then the, you know, maintenance and landscaping and that
sort of services will be done without said services is the plan at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And again, just for my information, that area tends to
highlight ... I believe Four Seasons is about maybe what in the top ten of the hotel
properties in the Pacific Rim. What kind oflevel of facility do you plan to operate?
MR. JIRAN: It's in the same luxury resort hopefully within the top ten, but that sort of amenity
package.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And do you have a separate program that you are looking at
to address the needs of how to obtain those employees including housing to work on this
project?
MR. JIRAN: Not specifically related to housing of those employees, but we are going to be
entering into the, you know, the hiring of the AOAO management itself, and then the
various sub-consultants that will be doing it. We have a very good working relationship
with the Grand Wailea, and they at this point will be working on our behalf as the initial
management agency, and they'll be using some of their landscape personnel, their pool
expertise because we have some, you know, high quality resort pool and waterfall
amenities, and then also there'll be in charge or availing themselves I guess to the various
owners on the vacation rental option if they so choose.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for that ... and one last question. Just curious,
are you selling an unsubdivided interest on the property or are you selling a subdivided
fee interest for the potential buyers?
MR. LUNA: Let me answer that. Mr. Hokama, under the condominium law the owner buys the
unit, but obtains an undivided interest in the land. So the unit itself is sold in fee, but the
land is an undivided interest. Depending upon the percentage interest that the ... and
some times if all the units are uniformed then they ... ifit's 120 units they're all uniform
in size then it's 1I120th of an undivided interest in the land.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, additional questions? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And either Mr. Luna or the developer could answer. We
currently in West Maui have a problem with one particular development that can operate
or tries to operate both as a hotel and a residential area. Have you in the consideration I
guess in looking at the type of conditions or the cost of structure that your agreement is,
have you looked very seriously at the problems that will be encountered when you
operate on that basis? And, and the problems I'm talking about are the conflicts between
the people that are fulltime residents who intend to live there as residents and use it as a
condominium versus the people who are coming and going, and the continual complaints.
MR. JIRAN: Yeah, Councilperson Johnson, no question we've heard a lot of programming
efforts in that there's a distinction between what we always refer to as the HOA or the
AOAO which is the owners, whatever capacity that they're in, and then the transient
vacationer who comes for a week, or two weeks, or three weeks, whatever it is. And we
have, that's why we've established this relationship with the AOAO, with the Grand
Wailea, because now there's a seamless service whether you're a guest or whether you're
an owner it's the same service as amenities and you treat it just the same. There's no
distinction, you know, of the labeling and that sort of thing. And then also the
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programming of the units themselves, you know, you always have a vacationer who
comes and they have a tendency to be a little bit more robust, different hours, and so we
pay a lot of attention to, you know, sound consultants and that sort of thing between the
units.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Have you given any thought to segregating a portion of your
units and making those strictly long term versus the short term to limit those kinds of
conflicts because I can guarantee you we as a Council hear about them all the time.
MR. JIRAN: I can appreciate that. We have not done that. We have not made that part of our
public offering documentation with the State or with the condominium plans that we've
recorded thus far.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, well, I know that's not something we have under
consideration today, but I would strongly suggest it to prevent future headaches for a lot
of people. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, additional questions?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: One last one, a quick one for Mr. Luna.
CHAIR MATEO: For whom?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I guess Mr. Luna can respond.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Luna.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Luna.
MR. LUNA: Sir.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just quickly
curious, is there a time period or time
agreement with MEO as the prospective co-developer for the rental program that they
have to perform for 20 years from this date to this date with extensions, or you see this as
a continuing program-MR. LUNA: Yes, in discussions with Gladys and . . . and by the way we have Carrie Ann
Shirota from MEO here, who's just taken over that program I guess last month or couple
of months ago, and it's, it's intended to be an ongoing program. I think ... the Wailuku,
the Vineyard project was in the papers about three months ago ... publicized as to what
the intent of that program is. So it's intended to be ongoing.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
17

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council ofthe County of Maui

January 5, 2006

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional questions? Mr. Luna, thank you very much.
Members, if there's no further questions, the Chair would like, would recommend that
HHS-9 be filed.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla. Discussion?
Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, just a question, please, as this time. Chairman, do
you anticipate forwarding a letter of any type of recommendations that the discussion had
brought up to the Director, or are we not planning to provide-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --any comments to the Director before final execution?
CHAIR MATEO: The ... our committee report that will be used as the main vehicle for our
recommendations. If the body prefers doing a separate letter to highlight the initial
considerations or recommendations by the body, you know, the Chair has no problem
with that, but initially the committee report would be the vehicle we'd use.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I trust on your judgment as our Committee Chair, Mr. Mateo,
to make that decision. My only comment would be that I appreciate this opportunity to
review this housing agreement, and I thank the Director for being able to inform us how
she's been viewing not only the impact that community plan district, but how she has
looked at others inability to provide some of this type of other housing options
particularly rentals, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any additional comment? Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I too appreciate the fact that even though this is not
something that's negotiated, it's not a County agreement, I think that Mr. Ridings made a
very good point that some times when you get it bogged down in government it does
trigger other requirements too. I think this is good, but I think, Mr. Chair, it also points
out that we as a Council have to continue to work not only on our affordable housing
agreement, but particularly with hotels or timeshares we have to look at employee
housing separate and apart from affordable housing because as you heard there's
absolutely no mitigation for employees, there's no consideration, and in this, you know,
situation I, I think the housing is fine where, you know, it's proposed because of the type
of agreement that this is, but I think it points out, Mr. Chair, that we have to take a hard
look at putting those requirements in and particularly because this does not mitigate the
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impact on that particular area or even in the community plan district as to the impact that
this development will have, and that is the purpose of exactions. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Kinda reflect back to the conference that we
had attended on Oahu in regards to all of those nonprofits that were there, and part of the
discussion was that we, government as well as developers you know work hand in hand
with the nonprofit organization to create some affordable rentals such as this. I'm sure
the next subject is similar to this one here, and thank you, Alice, for pointing out that, you
know, we look at rather than community plan only area that we look regionally in
creating some of affordability for some of, you know, different segments of our
community, especially those at 50 percent or less median income. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, motion on the floor to file the
communication. All those in favor say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Opposed? Thank you very much.

VOTE:

AYES:
NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama, Johnson, Pon tan illa, Tavares
and Chair Mateo.
None.
None.
None.
None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

TRANSMITTAL of copies of CR and the agreement entitled "Agreement
Regarding Affordable Housing" with Wailea MF-9 Associates, LLC, to
the Mayor; and FILING of communication by C.R.

HHS-11

MAUl LU REDEVELOPMENT
AGREEMENT (C.c. No. 05-312)

AFFORDABLE

HOUSING

CHAIR MATEO: Members, at this time the Chair would like to have a very short break. I'm
gonua call, call the Chair five minutes recess. (gavel)
RECESS:

10:04 a.m.
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RECONVENE:

10:12 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: (gavel) Meeting will reconvene. Members, thank you very much for that
short break. We're gonna move on to our last item on the agenda HHS-ll, Maui Lu
Redevelopment Affordable Housing Agreement. And once again we'll request for that
brief summary that I believe Mr. Hart will be providing to us regarding the project and
then Mr. Luna will be covering the agreements. Mr. Hart.
MR. HART: That's correct. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Members of the Housing and Human
Concerns [sic} Committee. Again, my name is Chris Hart, and our firm was retained as
the planning consultant and also the landscape architecture consultant for the
redevelopment of the Maui Lu Project. And I'd just like to give you a little bit of
background. The Maui Lu as a parcel is about approximately 27 acres. There's actually
two portions of it. One portion is an oceanfront portion that's little over one acre, and the
remaining 26 acres are, is, is mauka and this is located in north Kihei, and the Maui Lu
was originally developed by Mr. Gordon Gibson in the late 19 ... in the 1950's and
1960's and it ... he developed the property and it actually continue to expand to its
maximum number of units which was 216 units in 1982 and then there was ... there was
basically a small fire and some, some of the units deteriorated over a period of time.
Currently there are 174 units onsite, and there are 48 units on the ocean side, and
basically ... let's see what is that ... 48 on the ocean side ... sorry ... and the balance
anyway on the mauka side ... let's see ... yeah, all right ... and currently there is a
hotel operation and it involves a little bit over 120 units in the actual hotel program, and
there are hotel employees and the property is maintained by a maintenance program
that's provided for by the employees of the Maui Lu hotel. The proposal here is to
essentially redevelop the hotel, redevelop the Maui Lu. Again which consist primarily of
wood frame buildings except those that are on the ocean side, and to redevelop it as a
new 400 unit hotel project.
Now, from the point of view of actual development, the 400 units actually is an increase
of 182 units over the original 218 units that existed at the peak of the Maui Lu hotel
project. So I want to be able to assure you that the total number of 400 is the number of
units that we're talking about for the project.
In the context of that again, in terms of the makai side the ... currently there are 48 units.
Several of the buildings ... one of the buildings is primarily parallel with South Kihei
Road is going to be demolished. And so there actually will be a net ... a number of units
on the makai side of 12, and then on the mauka side there will be 388 units plus hotel
amenities. And this rendering actually shows you some of the open space character and
the architectural character of the Maui Lu project that's being proposed. The property
has been hotel zoned since . . . actually in plan for hotel since 1968 when the Kihei
Corn ... , General Plan was actually adopted, and it's been zoned H-1 hotel across the front
related to South Kihei Road, and the remainder of the property has been zoned H-M hotel
which could conceivably allow for six story hotel development (end of tape) which is
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primarily residential, the developers felt that it was important to respect, first of all, the
character of the Maui Lu itself which is basically a very park like and open space
property, and also to respect the character of the neighborhood and, you know, so the
buildings themselves essentially range from one story to two stories, and then three
stories, and four stories. So the maximum num ... , height are some four story buildings
which exist in the center ofthe project.
Again, the original hotel property you can see the size, this is the survey of the site.
There are 48 units on the ocean side and essentially the balance of the units were on the
mauka side, but in reality only about 30 percent to 40 percent of the site was developed.
This back portion, which exist along Kenolio Road, was never really developed and it's
very lightly developed along Kaonoulu Street.
This is the site plan for the property, and it is, it is a timeshare project, and obviously we
were talking about timeshare, and in the context of the timeshare concept on Maui, the
site has to be community plan hotel, and it has to be zoned hotel. And obviously this is a
free standing project that exist by itself, it's not part of Wailea Resort although which
does ... as we ... was indicated in the prior project the CC&Rs do prohibit timeshare
Kaanapali Resort does allow timeshare. So there are certain timeshare projects that are
allowed.
The number of units again is 400 units, and when we went to the Department of Housing
and Human Concerns and discussed the project, I indicated to you that originally there
were 218 units on the site, but because of the fact that the units . . . because of a fire,
couple of fires, because of the fact that there was deterioration to the units, we actually
basically established that the number of existing units on the site were 174, okay. Now,
based on the fact that we're creating 400 units for this project only ... subtract 174 there
are actually 226 new units, and I'd just like to make that correction in terms of some of
the information that Mr. Luna gave to you. In addition, as part ofthe project, again, there
are 400 units--12 units on the ocean side, 388 units on the mauka side, and of those 388
units on the mauka side there will be 388 lock-off units.
Now, as part of our negotiations with the Department of Housing and Human Concerns
on prior projects, specifically the Marriott project, the Maui Ocean Club, the Planning
Department and the Department of Housing and Human Concerns felt that it was
appropriate to establish or identify lock-off units as separate transient vacation units.
And so therefore in the context of this project there are 400 units plus 388 lock-offs or
788 units that are essentially are basically the gross number of units minus 174, which is
the existing number of units, which leave 614 that were actually computed in the actual
calculation for affordable housing which will be 25 percent of 614 which comes out to be
154 units.
You know I know there's gonna be discussion about the fact that it's a timeshare, and I
know there's gonna be discussion about the issue of the lock-offs, but I'd like to point out
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something to you. You know in the context of this project, each individual who buys a
unit is buying a 1,200 square foot two-bedroom, two-bath unit. It's owned by one owner.
It just happens that those 388 units on the mauka, mauka side have a feature which allows
for an additional entry door into the second bedroom. Now the number of persons that
would be accommodated in the unit, in the context of a 2-bedroom, 2-bath unit you could
have two people in each one of the bedrooms, that would be four individuals. It's
possible that you could have another two people on a foldout couch. So you could have a
maximum number of six people accommodated in the unit. The same kind of situation
agrees, occurs with a lock-off unit. You'd have two bedrooms, essentially two
individuals per bedroom, and you could have in the living room two more individuals
which would be six people. The lock-off allows basically let's say if you ... a lot of the
people that take advantage of ... that own timeshares in Hawaii take advantage of them
on a family basis. Let's say you came to Hawaii with your mother-in-law, or your
mother-in-law and father-in-law, or your children that you wanted to have basically have
some privacy and some independence, they have the opportunity of utilizing your
lock-off unit, and that's how that functions. Now, there is ... there are situations where
the lock-off units are rented out independently, and this project actually did a study, and
that was when we were in negotiation with the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns about whether or not we were gonna count the lock-off units, and in Hawaii
and pretty much throughout the Country, lock-off units are used independent of the main
unit by somebody other than family about 20 percent of the time, 20 to 25 percent of the
time. In fact our off-street parking and loading ordinance, which is modeled after
national standards, actually says that for convertible units you would actually be required
to have one additional parking stall for every three convertible units. This would be
considered a convertible unit. So in other words 30 percent of the time, you know, they
would calculate that somebody that has a separate automobile would be using that
convertible unit. Now, convertible units are not something new. I mean they've been
used in the hotel industry in terms of hotel suites for years. It just happens that it's a
feature that is important for the project from the point of view of marketing, and so I just
wanted to make that point to you.
Again, the total number of units that we're talking about for the project based on the
redevelopment of the Maui Lu is 400 units which generates a total number of affordable
units of 154, and with that I'd like to have Mr. Luna come forward and present the
agreement to you. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. HART: Are there any com ... , any questions. I'm sorry.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any questions for Mr. Hart?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Isn't ... one quick one, Chairman.
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CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The most mauka side of the property, Mr. Hart, is that where
the . . . for those of us who remember . . . the Maui Lu golf course was or golf holes
were?
MR. HART: Actually, you know, Chairman Hokama, the old pitch and putt course was right
here in front, and I think there was, there were couple holes in the back.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
MR. HART: I remember sitting in the old longhouse with David Kong back in about 1968 and
I ... and the plate glass window got hit by a golfball so I know it was right here in front.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. In the back ... is that back area considered part of
wetlands and would you need Corps of Engineering's consultation in the development of
this project, please?
MR. HART: No, there are no wetlands on this property none at all. And you know we
have ... Russ(?) Nakamoto is our civil engineer and we've not discovered any wetlands
at all in the property.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
MR. HART: I'd just like to point out one other thing is the, the residential development,
Kaonoulu Estates single-family residential development is ... borders the property on the
back on the mauka side and, you know, we've worked with them in terms of the height of
the buildings, and the separation of the buildings from the street, and from the residential
development. We actually had a meeting with their, with their homeowner's association.
I should say that ... oh, in terms of density the property to the north is the Southpointe
residential development, and the density in terms of number of units per acre is 23 units
per acre. Our Maui Lu project is at 15 units per acre. The density of the
Kaonoulu ... let's see what is it called ... I'm not sure ... gardens I think it is ... that
Betsill Brothers built is also over 20 units per acre and of course we're at 15 units per
acre. And in addition in terms of how the project is actually being developed, the central
area is where the buildings do get up to four stories, but you can see that they're stepped,
and there's a lot of attention to architectural detail, and the intent is to create a project that
will have a residential character, and it will be able to be consistent with the tradition that
has existed with the Maui Lu in the past. Thanks.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Additional questions for Mr. Hart? Thank you very much. Mr.
Luna.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chair. Chair.
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CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Pontanilla. You need Mr. Hart?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, Mr. Hart.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hart, I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: The building in the center, I notice that Maui Lu when you enter
the premise, you know, there's an incline that goes up to the office. Now that building in
the center I'm assuming it's gonna be the four story?
MR. HART: This one?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. HART: Actually it's, I think this is ... it's a drawing of the main building which is located
here, and it's actually gonna be a two story building. You basically drive in and, and
you're right. The elevation is higher in this part of the property. So actually the entrance
is gonna be on Kaonoulu Street as opposed to the current entrance which is off South
Kihei Road, and that was done for a purpose and in the context of traffic-related issues.
But the entry will be from Kaonoulu and you go in there'll be porte-cochere, you'll enter
at the second floor, and then downstairs will be a restaurant and, and pool area.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So that hill ... excuse me ... that, that hill that's located there
you're gonna do any excavation to bring down the grade?
MR. HART: No. Actually we're really hoping to maintain, you know, the idea is to have these
buildings in front, be at a lower elevation, have these buildings in the back because of the
natural grade be a little bit higher. So we're really trying to use the grade and we're not
filling the back of the site. We're trying to maintain the character of the grade related to,
you know, the existing street especially the residents at Kaonoulu Estates so that we're
not, we're not raising buildings and creating a character that wouldn't be residential in
nature.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So the four story building would be almost equivalent to the one
in the center?
MR. HART: It would probably look about the same. I didn't bring any drawings of it but, you
know, because of where it's located in terms of its being remote from the edge of the
property, and because of the landscape planning you really not seeing it. All these other
buildings that are on the perimeter are two and three story buildings.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hart.
MR. HART: You're welcome.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Luna.
MR. LUNA: Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee, the agreement regarding affordable
housing with the Maui Lu redevelopment is the entity is South Kihei Road, LLC, and the
County of Maui. And as Chris pointed out the ... there are lock-offs, and when the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns calculated the affordable housing units
they counted the lock-offs as well. So number for affordable housing units was increased
to 154 units. If, if it was only the 400 units the affordable housing units would be only
57. So our agreement is based on the 154 units affordable housing.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. LUNA: And if you notice there are similar conditions between this agreement and the
previous one, but this one has more conditions and contingencies because it has not yet
received any planning commission approval. It's still pending before the Maui Planning
Commission because it's ... because of an intervention filed against the project.
CHAIR MATEO: Is there any kind of projected date or what is the process since the
intervention?
MR. LUNA: If ... it's in court right now and so it might take another year or so because of that
intervention.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
MR. HART: I meant to ... thank you, Mr. Chair. I meant to say something about that.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hart, if you can just ...
MR. HART: Yeah, my name, my name is Chris Hart. I apologize-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. HART: --for coming back. But I wanted to point out to you that the ... we have spent a lot
of time with the Planning Commission, and we have spent a lot of time with the
community on this project, and the Planning Commission has accepted the final
environmental assessment for the project as a finding of no significant impact. We have
had our public hearing for the special management area permit. It has been closed, and
we did have one intervener, and the Planning Commission voted to deny them intervener
status. It's because of untimeliness and, and some other issues related to the intervention,
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and that is the issue that's being ... was appealed to the Circuit Court. So technically it's
not really ... we're not in a contested case hearing yet. It's, it's really gonna be a
determination by the Circuit Court judge as to whether or not the Planning Commission
should allow, should have allowed this intervener to become ... to actually ... this
petitioner to become an intervener. So the ... anyway I just wanted to clarify that one
particular issue. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hart. Mr. Luna.
MR. LUNA: Yeah, to follow-up on that in a question I raised with ... on the timing, if the court
decides that the Planning Commission was correct then it could be sooner than the one
year period. If the court decides no that the Planning Commission should have allowed it
then that's the reason for my answer about one year. Of course there can always be a
settlement as well so it could be shorter than that period.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. Mr. Hokama followed by Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The ... should the judicial process take awhile for its wheels
to grind, does this indicate to us that your client will not move forward with the
co-development agreement with the other nonprofit entities, or is there gonna be a
continuance of good faith effort?
MR. LUNA: No, they'll be cont..., because they, they entered into an agreement with the, with
the ... into a co-development agreement, one, with MECC, Maui Economic Concerns of
the Community, and the other with Hale Mahaolu Ahuku [sic] ... Ehiku, sorry, which
already broken ground in Kihei. So both of these projects are in Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, just a few other questions, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I noticed, you know, with your negotiations with our
department directed by Ms. Lee, we have that 788 minus 174, can you tell us what was
built for that 174 units under the old-MR. LUNA: I think, I thinkCOUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would assume it would be employee housing under
those ... employee housing, right?
MR. LUNA: Yeah, they weren't ...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: They were not required to provide?
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MR. LUNA: Not that I'm aware of unless Chris can correct me.
MR. HART: Chairman Hokama ... Chris Hart again. In the context of Chapter 2.94, there's a
section 2.94.040 called applicability, and in there it says in an application involving
construction of any additional guests units or rooms to an existing apartment hotel or
hotel or motel development, the requirement shall apply to the additional guest units or
rooms in the development. In the context of the Maui Lu being an older project,
obviously there was no requirement for affordable housing but, you know, I indicated to
you that there was 200 and like 18 units at its prime, but in the context of deterioration
we essentially established that there are 174 units that were operational and available. So
the ... all of those additional units that were 218 actually we had to cancel them out, but
essentially these became the basic project in the context of the Maui Lu, and then the
additional units are the units that we had to provide affordable housing for in the context
of the agreement together with of course the lock-off units.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
previously provided--

Okay, no, I understand. I just ask if there was housing

MR. HART: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --for the original units where were they, were they in Kihei,
and you answered that question.
MR. HART: Actually Mr. Gibson did have some living units onsite and even 'til this day the
hotel ... some of them hotel management people live in those units, there's 10 units that
were onsite.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much.
MR. LUNA: Thanks, Chris.
CHAIR MATEO: We had, we had ... are you done, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh, another question, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Please.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Real quick. Number 2 under their agreement, Chairman,
which is on page two after recitals.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: As I understand the language being proposed that the
Department is considering to accept, I just bring up this number 2 point, Mr. Chairman,
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because I believe a part of the consideration for the updated or new affordable housing
policy we have I guess a current proposal which is ... that will be the overriding law that
would pretty much override everything else that has occurred up to that point. This is
saying that they will need to meet that proposal if we do enact that legislation, and so I
just bring it up whether or not, you know, we may wanna ask the Department to consider
maybe another type of language or revision that may consider the new policy that we are
anticipating during this part of the calendar year, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO:
comments?

Thank you.

Ms. Lee, would you like to comment on Mr. Hokama's

MS. LEE: It all depends upon the timing of the passage of that ordinance, and which means the
Council would also have to repeal Chapter 2.94. And I'm not sure if we're at that point
yet. I honestly believe this project will go before the passage of the ordinance.
CHAIR MATEO: Providing within as mentioned earlier, you know, their potential one year
court delay, you know, might, might give us that window to work something out.
MS. LEE: And also if I may add, Mr. Chair, the draft ordinance will have to be reviewed by all
the planning commissions, and right now, since Mr. Pontanilla's draft ordinance is still
hung up in Planning, I don't know when, you know, our new draft ordinance on a
housing, a draft ordinance on housing would be returned to the Council. So that's sort of
up in the air.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for that painful reminder, Director.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: It's a sore point with us.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Thank you. Mr. Hokama asked couple of the questions that I
was gonna ask, but I have one. Are you able to share with us what the nature of the
intervention or the basis for the intervention was?
MR. LUNA: I think at least one issue that they raise was traffic along Kihei Road. So they, they
mentioned several others.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Uh-huh. Were you not required to do a traffic ...
MR. LUNA: No, no, we have a traffic study and showed that mitigation measures would be
allowed, but they still ... the intervener is still permitted to criticize that and, and file that
as a basis for his intervention.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, regarding your entrance to the property, you or Mr.
Hart, I guess was Mr. Hart had noted to us that the direct entrance from South Kihei Road
is, is no longer gonna be used in this plan, and I can't remember. Is there a left tum
storage lane into the street that you are now going to be ... what was that?
MR. LUNA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: I forgot the name of that street. Kaonoulu?
MR. LUNA: Yeah, on Kaonoulu.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So there is a left storage lane in existence?
MR. LUNA: In existence now?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Or are you folks having to build that left storage lane?
MR. LUNA: No, no. I think they have to construct that. I don't think there's one now.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, there isn't one now?
MR. LUNA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay but ... so that was done in conjunction with our
Public Works Department, right, as far as looking at the egress, ingress of the project?
MR. LUNA: Y es. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Well, I think that that will greatly improve the project
movement on South Kihei Road 'cause there sort of a bottleneck. Yeah, and, and thank
you for the update and the presentation 'cause I only heard about it. I never really saw
anything about what was happening with the Maui Lu, and I have some fond memories of
the Maui Lu too. Not that I was sitting there when a golf ball hit the glass window, but I
think it was a very much a local hangout, and a lot of events, a lot of parties were held
there by the local people, and when it seized to be that way it was, you know, felt like a
loss for something that was kind of traditional ... Hawaiian traditional in the Kihei area.
So I'm happy to see the revival of this and it looks like a very good plan. Thank you.
MR. LUNA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, additional questions, or Ms. Lee would you like to
provide comment on the agreements?
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MS. LEE: Only to say, Mr. Chair, that we appreciate all the comments that the Committee has
made, and you have made, and we will try and tighten the language in the future.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. Maybe Ms. Lee I could ask you a question on the
agreement. This would be item number 5, and item number 5 refers to may terminate this
agreement at its option in the event that it decides in, on its discretion that it is unable to
proceed with this project. That specific language, the question would be then have you
had discussions with this group regarding their financial status, or why was this particular
component added to the list of agreement conditions?
MS. LEE: I believe ... I wish Mr. Kushi was here because he's the person that worked with the
attorney to come up with this language. I can only surmise that because of this potential
intervention there may be a possible delay in the project, or a possible downsizing of the
project. Our policy has always been if, if we are considering a contribution, in-lieu
contribution we always collect it upfront whether or not the project proceeds. So
therefore I . . . this, this may be something that was inserted because of the tenuous
schedule that they may be on at this point, but as far as any monetary contribution that's
collected upfront and then, and then nobody gets any change or any money back.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Tharlk you, Ms. Lee. Mr. Luna, that same item number 5, the
applicant are you aware of their financial status?
MR. LUNA: Of the applicant?
CHAIR MATEO: Well of the ... yeah, of the project?
MR. LUNA: I don't have any firsthand knowledge ofthat.
CHAIR MATEO: So there is a possibility as Ms. Lee indicates that either through the
intervention process or whatever could occur financial to the project that ... I guess what
I'm trying to ask is the commitment of these people to do the project short of the
intervention issues and they are financially prepared to assume the burden of moving this
proj ect forward.
MR. LUNA: The answer's yes and, and, and the primary reason for the delay at this point is the
intervention.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
agreement?

And

IS

that the reason why this language was put

III

into the

MR. LUNA: That's part of the reason but it also . . . you know lawyers are sometimes
conservative and so we worry about maybe other contingencies that may occur so ... for
example in the event that, that the economy really gets bad and, and there's no market for
what they're trying to sell and this is part of the reason.
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CHAIR MATEO: I think, my, my reason for inquiring is because the rest of the verbiage on that
particular item kind of concerns me when they can be ongoing in the project, something
can happen, the project can stop, say they only build five of the affordables, because they
have not met that 154 units, my concern is on the request for credit, and I'm just
saying ... what we're talking about is 154 units. If you haven't built 154 units you know
(end of tape) be given credit for what you've done. So I needed to understand the
financial capabilities because the rest of this number 5 kind of concerns me in knowing
we might not get what they're representing to us.
MR. LUNA: But I think if you express those concerns then we can work with the Department in
trying to see how we can address them.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank, thank you. And then finally, you know, we had another meeting
just the other night, Land Use in Kihei, and Mr. Ridings was ... as he testified identified
that five acre parcel that his project that this applicant is involved with ... but that five
acres is dependent on the approval of another project. So if that other project doesn't
move what is plan B? What happens to the remaining-MR. LUNA: I spoke to ... yeah, I spoke to Mr. Ridings about that, and I think the Director
probably spoke to Mr. Ridings too. If that one doesn't occur that they have another
parcel in mind that they've been negotiating with as well.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions for Mr. Luna. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. Martin, thank you for going over this, and it does have
great similarity to the previous one. With regard to the redevelopment itself and of
course the initial units, I think it was determined there was 174 that were in existence,
there's no credit ... I guess I'd be speaking about Section 5, there's no credit that is
implied that's been satisfied with those initial units. This is only for the new units is that
correct?
MR. LUNA: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. LUNA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just wanted to make sure that-MR. LUNA: But Chris reminded me there were, there were employee housing on the property,
and I'm not sure if that was ... he remembers ten and it may have been more, but that
was done when the son Gordon Gibson, Jr., was helping with the project too and, and
they had some additional improvements done I think in the '70s and, or early '80s I think.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I find that interesting that someone actually supplied
units on the property which has been vehemently opposed by many individuals who are
doing similar types of projects.
One question, and Mr. Chair just stop me if I'm out of order, but because we're looking
at the affordable housing component it's not gonna be built onsite in satisfaction I guess
of, you know, that particular requirement. Because it's not being built onsite, but because
there are impacts that are tied directly to the reconfiguration of the building, and because
a lot of the open space is being eaten up, if you will, by the footprints of the buildings,
what provisions have been made either off-site or onsite with regard to the park aspect or
the open space requirements of this particular project?
MR. LUNA: Maybe Chris can answer that because they, they were instrumental in helping with
the design ofthe project.
CHAIR MATEO: And if you could be brief, Mr. Hart.
MR. HART: I will. Fine. I wanna be brief.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay.
MR. HART: Councilman Johnson ... yeah, I do ... I know I brought that for a purpose.
Actually from the point of view of, of the park . . . the park in the area obviously, you
know, we have really taken pains to try in the context of the design of the project to really
maintain a lot of open space even though obviously the project in its current form only
really occupies about 30 percent or 40 percent of the site, and obviously it's a 27 acre
parcel, and in order to, you know, basically make it economically viable the whole site
has to be developed, but there's a lot of space, you know, between buildings, and then
there is a desire to maintain as many as possible the existing trees and, and the character
of the Maui Lu project as an open space kind of residential scale project. But the area
that . . . you know right now along South Kihei Road, for instance, there is an ironwood
hedge so you really can't see in, but all of that is gonna be taken out and of course this is
all gonna be palm trees. Also in this location in the center there's a two story, a two story
building that blocks the view to the ocean. There are 48 units currently on this side of the
road. In the end there will be 12 units in this renovated building. Also in the context of
the project we've discussed, you know, basically working with the depart ... , Parks
Department in terms of maintaining the ... it's a County-owned park that exist to the
north of our project site. The neighbors don't want us to do anything to really change it.
In other words to, to do anything to change the natural character so we're not gonna be
doing that. They don't wanna create a restroom facility. They basically wanna keep it as
a pretty much a natural open space, okay. The other aspect is that . . . and one of the
reasons why this whole project is taking so long is that Mr. Gibson filled this area, and
this area here, and little bit over here. Back in 1964 there was a suspected tsunami
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inundation so he essentially just went out there and piled some rocks so there was some
encroachments. We had to go to the State Department of Land and Natural Resources,
the land board to get approval to lease these encroached areas, they are encroached, and
in exchange we have to work together with the community in terms of dune enhancement
in this area, and then we're gonna do a beach replenishment project that's actually gonna
extend all the way down from this site in front of the County-owned parcel all the way
down to Kalepolepo fishpond which is also part of a requirement of this project.
And I might add, you know, in terms of open space, working with the Kihei Community
Association, the Kihei Community Association did not wanna see South Kihei Road
beyond Kaonoulu developed as a, basically a four-lane road or parking on both sides.
What we've got is a divided road, and created actually a park-like experience in terms of
South Kihei Road, and really contributed a lot to the pedestrian safety. Also there will be
signal at the intersection of South Kihei Road and Kaonoulu.
So, you know, bottom line is that there is an intention to maintain as much as possible the
existing park-like feeling that exist at the Maui Lu, and also to contribute to basically the
opportunity for ocean recreation--oh, and also there will be a lateral access that continues
through the project, north and south of the project.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
assessment requirements?

So, Mr. Hart, that would be in satisfaction of your park

MR. HART: But see, because of the fact that this is a hotel there really isn't ... I know you
know that, but you know it is, okay, in other words in the context of the parks assessment
fee, you know, obviously we weren't being held to that but, you know, we certainly in the
context of doing a good project and, and dealing with the Department of Land and
Natural Resources, and the Parks Department, and the community, the neighbors, you
know, we came up with these improvements. And I would say that from a point of view
of the beach replenishment in of itself it's ... the value of it is gonna be quite substantial.
I don't know the number right now.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I can appreciate that but in the ... I realize that there's
no legal requirements, but other hotel properties and timeshares or other things that are
being built are complying with that requirement based on the number of rooms generated,
but it's my understanding also that when the off-site housing is developed they will have
to go through their own park assessment requirements at that time so ...
MR. HART: Right, right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, thank you.
MR. HART: Thank you. You're welcome.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Thank you, Mr. Hart. Members, any additional
questions? Yeah, go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, real quickly, okay, just for my math, the developer
will, is in co-development agreements to provide an additional potentially
hundred ... excuse me ... 154 units. Okay. And so is the 112 that Hale Mahaolu is
currently moving on at Ehiku gonna be subtracted, that 112 subtracted from the
154 ... I'm just trying to find what, you know, Hale Mahaolu will have as part of the
component and what Mr. Ridings and MECC will have from the total number. I don't
know if Ms. Lee can share that information for us.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Lee.
MS. LEE: The balance, Mr. Chair, and Mr. Chair, the balance will be developed in Mr. Ridings
project so ...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So ...
MS. LEE: Mr. Ridings project will be a South Maui Resource Center with upwards of 92 units
so the balance will be more than taken care of in the South Maui Resource Center.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So that would be what 42 units?
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That Mr. Ridings can expect partnership with and then Hale
Mahaolu will get the 112, okay. Director Lee, is this similar with the previous
application when the certificate occupancy request they need to be able to conform
compliance with, with the housing agreement?
MS.

Yes. Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, additional questions? With no additional questions, Members, the
Chair would recommend that item HHS-11 be filed.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. It's been moved by Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla.
Discussion? Mr., Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I think it's great that our Department and our nonprofits
are working in a different venue of how to achieve some housing for our people.
Chairman, I know it's not, may not be requirement, but I would hope that as I had asked
Ms. Shirota from MEO that it would be helpful for us to get periodic status, comments
back to see whether or not we've gone in the right direction, and whether we need to
increase our efforts in this type of options for the Council and as well as the County, the
County's departments through whether or not it'll be as successful as we intended to be
'cause I think this is a great way for us to try and knock off some time in getting units
built and provided to the community. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Point well taken, and definitely be included in the
recommendations as we'll identify in our committee report. Members ... Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just ... for the record I just wanted to make the same
comment that I made at the last one which is regarding our work, and as Ms. Lee so well
pointed out it's not just our work that we have to do with regard to whether we're gonna
have employee housing and separate that from affordable housing particularly as it relates
to timeshare, but the Planning Commission really is being relied upon very heavily to
move this issue forward so that we can actually enact a policy that would be universably
[sic], universally applicable to people coming forward because I just believe that we need
to create that level playing field so we don't have to have situations like this arise. Thank
you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. No additional comments. Motion on the floor is to file this item.
Members all those in favor say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.

VOTE:

AYES:
NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC.:

Councilmember Hokama, Johnson, Pon tan ilia, Tavares
and Chair Mateo.
None.
None.
None.
None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

TRANSMITTAL of copies of CR and the agreement entitled "Agreement
Regarding Affordable Housing: Maui Lu Redevelopment" with 575 South
Kihei Road, LLC, to the Mayor; and FILING of communication by CR.
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CHAIR MATEO: That concludes our business for today, and just a reminder we have our Parks
and Economic Development meeting at 1:30 this afternoon. The meeting of the Housing
and Human Services Committee for January 5, 2006 (gavel) adjourned.

ADJOURNED:

11:02 a.m.
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